
Tonight we will be hosting the parent teacher progress 
interviews for our Year 11-13 students.  I am hoping 
that all parents and caregivers have given careful 
consideration to attending these meetings, as they are 
an important opportunity to gain clearer insight into 
your child’s progress and next steps for learning.  Our 
NCEA students have already crossed the mid-point in 
their year and we appreciate any additional support that 
can be leveraged from home to help keep the students 
on track.  We are also hoping that parents and 
caregivers are engaging with the Attitude to Learning 
reports that are completed every fortnight and are 
available through our parent portal 
(parent.musac.school.nz).  Students and parents can 
access this information and this helps track student 
progress more comprehensively over the year.   

It was great to receive notification that an ex-student, 
Prof Sally Brooker was recognised in the Queen’s 
Birthday Honours Awards and named as a Member of 
the New Zealand Order of Merit.  Sally attended 
Hawarden Area School and was awarded school Dux in 
1982.  The honour is in recognition of her award-
winning research, which has taken place in 
collaboration with scientists in New Zealand, Australia, 
Europe, the United States, and Canada.  The research 
has focused primarily on the structure, design, and 
synthesis of innovative new metal molecules whose 
spin states could be controlled and changed.  Sally is 
also the author or co-author of more than 185 research 
articles in peer-reviewed publications and has delivered 
51 lectures at international conferences, and received 
several international fellowships.  It is wonderful to see 
a student from Hurunui College going on to be so 
successful on the national and international stage.  She 
is certainly proof that Area Schools are great catalysts 
for success and we congratulate her on her latest award. 

It has also been fabulous to see the momentum 
building towards our senior production, Rock of Ages, 
and the commitment that all involved are putting into 
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ensuring it is a successful event.  Sarah Cassidy has 
taken on the producer’s role and I’m sure she will be 
looking forward to the production starting in a 
fortnight’s time.  She is also closely supported by 
Phillip Biddlecombe and a number of other staff 
members who have taken on integral parts of the 
production.  It is promising to be a fantastic event 
and I would encourage all to get in quick to purchase 
tickets when they come on sale, as I’m sure it will be a 
sell-out. 

Also next Friday we have the main fundraiser for our 
Area Schools Sports Representatives at the Hawarden 
Rugby Club rooms.  These students head away to 
Whangarei over the first week of the school holidays 
and will compete in Football, Rugby, Basketball, 
Volleyball and Golf.  The quiz night is for teams of 
four and teams can be registered through the school 
office.  There is a heap of prizes and some auction 
items up for grabs. It will be great to see a good 
turnout on the night.  

Nāku noa, nā 

Stephen Beck 
Tumuaki - Principal 

Year 0-7 students have been taking part in the Turbo 
Touch, with coaching by Logan from Touch Canterbury.   



RISE AWARDS Congratulations to the people who have 
received RISE awards last week for demonstrating our school 
values.  You have earned points for your House.  The following 
people have had their names drawn to receive a principal's 
reward; see Mr Beck. 

Year 0-7 Emily Harris for maintaining regular practice in 
 ukulele. 

Year 8-13 Johnny Murchison For a great effort in 
Geography.  

 

COMING EVENTS 

Week 7 

 15 Jun  Year 11-13 Progress Evening 

 16 Jun Year 0-7 Disco 

Week 8 

 21 Jun CPSSA Cross Country (ppd 28 June) 

 22 Jun Student Council Meeting 

 23 Jun Primary Assembly; Quiz Night, Area Schools 
Fundraiser 

 25 Jun HC Netball Team vs St Margaret's 

Week 9 

 28-29 Jun Secondary Production, ‘Rock of Ages’ 

 29 Jun Year 4-7 Speech Finals 

Check our website at www.hurunuicollege.school.nz and 
follow the link to our school calendar for further school 
events. 

 

German School Volunteers  We will be welcoming two new 
volunteers to the school early in Term 3.  What we are hoping to 
do again, is to initially billet these two volunteers within our 
community.  It is hoped that this will allow them to better adjust 
to life in New Zealand and provide them with additional support 
and socialisation before they move into the school hostel.  The 
period of billeting we are asking for is up to four weeks and this 
could be shared over a number of families.  If you are interested 
and would like to help, please phone the school office or email 
me, jt@hurunuicollege.school.nz 

 

 SISS Fundraising Milo Mornings on Thursdays and Tuesdays 
for the next 4 or so weeks, at MORNING TEA. Primary stall 
outside Kakara class, Secondary stall down by the gym. Students 
will need to bring their own cups, cost will be $2 or $2.50 with 
marshmallow.   

 

School Photographs Parents/Caregivers, please note school 
photos are due back to school by 21st June.  Orders will be going 
away 23rd June.  If your order is not back by 21st June, you will 
have arrange with Fotographix yourself.  Many thanks.  

SCHOOL NOTICES 
FUNDRAISING QUIZ NIGHT  

Friday 23rd June, 7.30pm onwards,  

at the Hawarden Rugby Rooms.   

Heaps of prizes and fun to be had. 

Cash bar available 

Raffle $2.00 ticket 

Enter a team and support the students travelling to the NZ Area 
Schools’ Sports Tournament in Whangarei,  

as part of the Top of the South team.   

Entry fee of $40 per team of 4.  

Call the school office to enter, phone 314 4430  

or Jenny Keeble 027 223 9584. 

 

Friday Basketball  

Senior basketball draw for this Friday 16th June as follows: 

Hurunui Girls default  

Hurunui Snr boys vs TAHI Kopara Koroki at Pioneer 3, 7.30pm 

Hurunui Jnr vs MDGR Y9b at Middleton Grange School, 5pm. 

Results from last week were as follows: 

 Hurunui Boys  lost 57-20 

 Hurunui Jnr   lost 60-6 

  

Canterbury Schools Cross Country at Halswell   

Wednesday 21st June. Good luck to our students going next 
week.  Andrew Fincham, Regan Kay, Neve Cassidy, Jessica 
Fincham, Georgie Bethell, Millie Hassall, Anika McWin, 
Nathan Kay, Rommel Wilson. All the best and run hard! 

  

Target Shooting Schools We have had some students attend 
various shooting competitions and their results are as follows: 

Ashley Champs 20th May: Douglas Quigley 281.06, Morgan Bailey 
261.03, Martin Quigley 268.03. 

Nth Canty Champs 21st May: Douglas Quigley 276.05, Morgan 
Bailey 259.01, Eli Bullmore 255.02. 

Hawarden Waikari Miniature Rifle Club Champ Scores:  

(Ashley Champs): Douglas Quigley 281.06 (D) 4th, Martin Quigley 
269.03 (D), Morgan Bailey 261.03 (D). 

(Nth Canty Champs): Morgan Bailey 262.02 (D), Eli Bullmore 
255.02 (D), Martin Quigley 248.02 (D). 

(Nth Otago Open Championship): Douglas Quigley 284.25 (D) 2nd, 
Martin Quigley 268.04 (D). 

Well done and thank you to the local club for assisting these 
students. 

 

 

 

CHURCH SERVICES SUNDAY 18TH JUNE 2017 

Anglican 10.00am St James, Hawarden 

Catholic 10.00am Culverden 

Presbyterian 10.00am St James, Hawarden 

Living Waters 10.30am - 12 noon at 47 Princes Street, 
Waikari 

 

HAWARDEN WAIKARI RED CROSS  The next meeting of the 
Hawarden Waikari Red Cross will be held at the Presbyterian 
Lounge on Monday 26th June at 1.30 pm. All welcome. 

 

 

 

COMMUNITY NOTICES 

PTA Disco Year 0-7.  All welcome 

This Friday 16th June 6- 8 pm 

Mid Winter Disco 

Hurunui  College Gym 

$2.00  entry 

Spot prizes. 

mailto:jt@hurunuicollege.school.nz


HURUNUI RUGBY DRAW Saturday 17th June, CLUB DAY 

WAIKARI-HAWARDEN UNITED RUGBY FOOTBALL CLUB  
Div 2 13:15 Hurunui  vs. Ohoka Haward 1  

U18 14:30 Hurunui vs. Waihora  Haward 2  

U14½  11:50 Amb-Hurunui  vs. Ohoka  Haward 2  

U13 11:45 Hurunui vs. Ohoka  Haward 1  

U11½ 10:30 Hurunui Black  vs. Hurunui Blue  Haward 1  

U10 12:10 Hurunui  vs. Sarac Orange  Haward Jnr  

U9 11:05 Hurunui  vs. Sarac Orange Haward Jnr  

U8 10:00 Hurunui Black vs. Hurunui Blue Haward Jnr  

U7 10:50 Hurunui vs. Ashley White Haward 2A  

U6 10:00 Hurunui Black vs. Hurunui  Blue Haward 2A  

 

HAWARDEN NETBALL, GLENMARK Saturday 17th June 

10.30am Hawarden A vs Cheviot C Court 3 

11.00am Haw FF Blue vs Cheviot FF5 Court 4 

11.30am Hawarden C vs Culverden C Court 1 

 Hawarden B vs Hanmer B Court 2 

11.45am Haw FF Red vs Culv Red FF Court 4 

1.30pm Hawarden PB vs Hanmer PA Court 2 

 

A celebration for the children 

Mid winter Lantern Night 
Saturday 24th June 5.30pm -7.30pm 

Assemble outside Waikari Medical Centre 

for a lantern walk around the domain to The Mill  

for hot soup and storytelling 

Lantern making workshop 14th June and 21st June 

3.15pm - 5.00pm at Waikari Hall. 

Parent help appreciated. 

Phone: Alison Erickson 0275128681 / Ursula Fricker 3144314 
 

SPORT SMART HOLIDAY PROGRAMME for Year 12-13 is taking 
place in the July holidays. This FREE holiday programme is an 
interactive one day workshop designed for students with an 
interest in fitness, nutrition and wellbeing.  It’s a great 
opportunity to discover the science behind nutrition and peak 
sports performance, and how this science is applied when 
working with elite athletes.  Sport Smart takes place at The 
Zone, our purpose-designed applied science facility which 
houses world-class high performance sport analysis 
equipment.   Lunch and morning tea are provided. 

Date:        Tuesday 18th July 

Time:        9.00am – 3.30pm 

Venue:     Ara City Campus, Madras St.  Places:      20 

Cost:        Free  

It would be appreciated if you could advise your students of this 
great opportunity.  For further information or to register please 
go to: http://www.ara.ac.nz/explore-ara/ara-experience/
holiday-workshops/sportsmart# 

REAL ESTATE 

Property For Sale OPEN HOME Sunday 18th June, 1pm.  67 
Princes Street, Waikari.  4 Bedroom home and 2 Bedroom 
cottage for sale.  Please view trademe listing 1346407592.  

EMPLOYMENT 

Tutor Wanted for Year 9 girl, in Maths and English.  Contact 
Sharon Reed, phone 314 4170.  

FOR SALE 

Medium Square Lucerne Bales Phone 03 314 4320. 

Pea Straw For Sale Medium squares, $60 per bale.  Phone Lisa 
Earl 314 4173 or 021 265 8568. 

Briford 7x 4 Trailer New 12 month registration, new WoF.  
Spare wheel.  $900.  Phone 314 4177.  

Heading Pups 9 weeks old.  2x bitches, grey tri colour, 1x dog 
grey white.  Have been wormed and had first vaccination.  
$350 each.  Phone 314 4501 or 027 2501 000. 

 

Board of Trustees Contact Details (home) 

Chairperson Bernie Dobbs 314 4014 

Secretary Judith Topp 314 4420 

Principal Steve Beck 314 9631 

Parent Elected Representatives 

 Ben Cassidy 314 4503 

 Jackie Carthy 314 2555 

 Greg Costello 314 2563 

Whanau Co-Opted Representative 

 Christina Jemmett 027 373 4297 

Student Representative  Bradley White 314 2424 

Staff Representative John Valentine 027 777 1467 

ADVERTISING 

CONTACT DETAILS 




